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What an exciting year!  

GAUTENG WOMEN IN 

INSURANCE started in 

February 2013 and has grown 

from eight ladies with a vision, 

to a stunning 900 (and counting) 

women working in the short-

term insurance industry in 

Gauteng.  

 

Over the past few months we 

have come to realize that we 

are working in an industry filled 

with passionate and eager 

women who really understand 

the benefits and importance of 

networking.  

 

A big THANK YOU to all our 

members for spreading the 

word, for attending the events, 

and for all the contributions we 

received towards the charities 

which we supported during 

2013. 

 



During 2013 GWII hosted three events where we collected goods for 

specific charities. 

The Womenôs Day Event was held on 

the 7th of  August at Willis, Sandton 

 

A huge thank you to all the GWII 

members for joining us and for opening 

their hearts for the nominated charity - 

Handbag Project which assists Rape 

survivors.  

 

The first GWII Networking Function 

GWII held the Inaugural GWII meet and greet 

event on 22 May 2013. This event was kindly 

sponsored by Emerald and held at the Emerald 

Offices in Fourways. A very big thank you to all 

the members who attended. With the óentry feeô 

goodies, GWII were able to deliver 15 full food 

parcels to the Africa Food for Thought (AFFT) 

programme. 

 

The GWII Year End Function on the 19th of 

November was a hit! Norton Rose opened their 

doors for us and we had a spectacular area to 

host the event of the year. This was a special 

networking function based on the lines of 

"speed datingò.  

 

The óentrance feeô goodies was donated  

to  the Enhlanhleni Creche in Slovoville.  

A Christmas party was arranged where  

the children of the crèche was treated  

with gifts, a Christmas father and lots  

more.  

For more information on the past events visit our website or Facebook page 



As I write this article I have just arrived back 

to the office from a near crisis involving 

electricity (or rather the lack thereof) at 

home.  This morning I got up at 4:30am to 

get to a spinning class at 5am, went home to 

get the boys ready for school and work 

respectively, then sorted myself out for work.  

I popped in at the hospital to take a friend a 

new baby gift, attended a business lunch, will 

manage a Pilates session before another 

work function this evening, and Iôll be 

fortunate to get home by 9pm.  And of course 

that doesnôt take into account the normal 

working day in between! 

 

My name is Carla Jordan, and I am an 

Executive Director at Emerald Risk Transfer, 

a committee member of Gauteng Women in 

Insurance, and in my óspareô time I run an 

NPO called You & Me versus MND, raising 

awareness and funds for people with motor 

neuron disease.  I am married to Kevin and 

we have three boys between the two of us.  

 

Finding the balance 

By now you probably think that my work-life 

balance is a disaster, but I am happy to 

report that, over the years, I have actually 

managed to create balance in my life, whilst 

at the same time build a career and achieve 

a few other personal goals along the way. 

This was not always the caseé There was a 

stage in my working career where I thought 

           nothing of getting to the 

           office at 6am and              

           working through until     

                                late at night. Suffice to   

                                say that when my first  

                                marriage collapsed, I  

                                really started to take 

                                stock of my life, and   

                                particularly the severe  

                                lack of balance I had at 

            that time.          

                                  

Thankfully, my working hours have sorted 

themselves out somewhat over the years, 

probably a bit of a combination of moving into 

more senior roles, and changing employers.  

The reality is that some people can start early, 

and others prefer to rather work later. At 

Emerald, it is important that our team is 

energised, motivated and happy ï both at 

home and at work, and people must choose 

what works best for them and their 

circumstances. Overly long working days with 

little or no breaks, and working late into the 

evening is not sustainable and will not make 

for a happy workforce.  Our offices are rarely 

locked later than 5:30pm, even during 

stressful periods such as busy renewal 

seasons and financial year-ends.  Not only do 

we encourage people to eat healthy, drink 

water, and exercise, but we also encourage 

mental wellbeing. 

 

Time management 

Spending time with my family and friends has 

become important and highly valued, more so 

than ever over the past few years.  I love 

entertaining and there is nothing better than a 

Sunday afternoon spent with family, good 

friends and a bottle of wine (or two)!  When 

we have Kevinôs boys for visits, the Jordan 

household is noisy, raucous and full of energy. 

I have realised that boys actually have no 

concept of talking softly ï and it is awesome! 

I read an article recently about what children 

need more than anything from you as a 

parent, and it was not money, fancy clothes or 

expensive gifts but TIME! Reading that article 

just reiterated how important and precious 

quality time with my son is.   

 

Other challenges 

My husband has motor neuron disease, and 

six years ago he was given two to five years 

to live.   



Membership fees 
At Gauteng Women in Insurance it is our 

heartfelt desire to accommodate each and 

every member who wants to attend our events, 

but space has really become a problem 

 

We introduced an ANNUAL MEMBERSHIP 

FEE of R250.00 per person, per annum with 

effect from 1 January 2014.  
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I train early in the morning, before anyone is 

awake, and also do Pilates with a group of 

girlfriends twice a week.  Exercise clears your 

mind, gives you time to think and focus, and 

helps you feel energised and refreshedéI 

highly recommend it!   

Do I have all the answers? Absolutely not! But 

I hope that this will give you inspiration to 

evaluate your life and create a little more time 

for the important things!  

 

Carla Jordan, is one of our committee 

members  - a real inspiring woman working in 

Insurance.  Thank you Carla. 

 

I cannot even begin to explain how this puts 

your life into perspectiveé and now we are 

trying to compress a lifeôs worth of bucket list 

items into a short space of time.  The positive 

part of this is that weôve had a few years of 

amazing holidays!  

 

Me, myself and I 

I believe in the importance of time on your 

own - outside of work and family ï to do 

something that you enjoy! I started running 

about two years ago, and ran my first half 

marathon last year. You & Me versus MND 

registered a charity bond for the Momentum 

94.7 Cycle Challenge last year as well, so 

inevitably I ended up riding that in the latter 

half of the year, and I thoroughly enjoyed it.  

 By charging a membership fee we will be in 

a position to hire larger venues, book 

professional speakers and do the things that 

you, our members, have expressed an 

interest in. We have big plans, and with your 

help, we want to make sure we reach those 

goals. 

If you have a story to tell about yourself 

which will inspire others please take the time 

to write it and send it to admin@gwii.co.za 



Why you should attend business networking events 

No matter how hard you work, you cannot 

live up to your full potential as an 

entrepreneur operating in total isolation.  

 

Even if you are not a social-preneur by 

nature, attending business events can 

accomplish four key things to help you 

both personally and professionally: 

 

Educational Benefits in Networking: You 

will likely learn at least one new tip or 

strategy, or maybe an easier way of doing 

things. Having others to brainstorm and 

bounce ideas around with can save you 

time, money, and headaches. 

 

Networking Improves Your Credentials 

and Professional Appearance: You can 

beef up your website and business 

credibility by talking about the events you 

attend. The more serious you are about 

investing time into your business, the more 

serious others will be about your business, 

too. 

 

Networking Boosts Your Confidence 

and Sense of Pride: You feel more 

empowered and validated as an 

entrepreneur when you participate in the 

ñliveò business world. 

It is easy for work-from-home moms to feel 

like they are an ñimpostorò business 

woman because they work in jammies at 

the kitchen table answering emails at 2 

a.m. It is important to remember that no 

matter where you work from, how small 

your business is, or even if you are taking 

a loss right now, if you own a business you 

are still an entrepreneur.  

 
Spread the word - Gauteng Women in Insurance  

networking arena for women in short term insurance 

Meeting other women in various stages in 

their own professional lives (including 

working from home offices in ratty sweats) 

can be very encouraging. 

 

Getting to network face-to-face is exciting 

and rewarding because you get to talk about 

your business with others who are like-

minded. When others share your enthusiasm 

it can help restore your vision and passion 

for your own business. 

 

Make New Business Contacts: And last, 

the obvious benefit of networking: you will 

make new business connections that could 

lead to clients, sales, investors, and other 

important contacts. 

 

Online contacts are often like blind dates 

and take longer to establish, but meeting 

someone face-to-face gives instant 

gratification and affords you the ability to 

more quickly assess if a potential business 

relationship is worth investing time and 

attention to develop further. 

 

WIB Forums - A Great Place to Find and 

Create Networks 

Women in Businessô forums lists 

conferences, seminars, award ceremonies, 

luncheons, and many other functions you 

can attend. If you have attended an event, 

you can post about your experience, or, if 

your business offers services to other 

women-owned businesses, list your own 

event information 



Advice From The Youngest Self-Made Female Billionaire in History 

I had the opportunity to attend the keynote 

presentation of Sara Blakely, Founder 

of Spanx.  In her one-hour talk, Sara 

highlighted her fascinating journey from 

launching a start-up with $5000 in savings to 

becoming the youngest self-made female 

billionaire in history. Anyone whoôs heard 

Saraôs story knows itôs exhilarating and 

motivating, but to see her live brings a new 

dimension to her story.  Sheôs fresh, 

exuberant, funny and completely passionate 

about helping women feel and look their best, 

and about reforming all of the misguided 

trends that have kept in women in painful 

and ill-fitting undergarments over the last 50 

years. 

 

Here are the top 10 lessons I learned from 

Saraôs journey from fax machine 

saleswoman to entrepreneurial superstar: 

  Fail Big  

  Visualize it 

  Donôt share your fragile idea with the world 

too soon. 

  Donôt take no for an answer.  

  Hire people you like and trust (even if they 

donôt know a great deal about what you need 

them to do).  

 

 

Join us on Linkedin for these and more discussions 

 You donôt have to go in order.  

  You CAN figure it out ï you have the 

ability.  

  You can build a billion dollar business 

starting with $5,000.  

  Donôt worry about the outer ñstuffò until 

the time is right.  

  Breaking the mold is a good thing.  

 

Saraôs most important tip: 

ñBelieve in your idea, trust your instincts, 

and donôt be afraid to fail. It took me two 

years from the time I had the idea for 

Spanx until the time I had a product in 

hand ready to sell into stores. I must have 

heard the word ñnoò a thousand times. If 

you believe in your idea 100%, donôt let 

anyone stop you! Not being afraid to fail is 

a key part of the success of Spanx.ò 

 

In the end, Sara Blakelyôs story shows us 

whatôs possible when we believe, when 

weôre resourceful beyond measure, and 

when our passion and commitment to 

something outside ourselves brings us to a 

calling. 

 
 

What are you most afraid of failing at? Will you get in the cage with your fears and take a step 

toward your dream today? 



Join us on Facebook 

for more inspiration 

and news 


